


AGENDA
Selectmen’s Meeting Minutes
May 6th, 2025

Roster: Selectmen: Raymond Poulin, Janet White, David Veilleux
Town Manager: Stacie Rundlett, Lori Alyea, David Royce, Pat Mitchell, Dallas Landry, Michelle Abbott, Brenda Stevens, Brian Rundlett, Mark Campbell, Lynn and David Cary, James Reinhard, Kip Poulin

1.  Janet called the meeting to order at 6:30pm
2.  The Board reviewed the minutes from the previous meeting.  Raymond motioned to accept the minutes as written, David 2nd and all were in favor. 
3.   RSU #74 Superintendent, Mark Campbell discussed the proposed budget.  There will be a district budget meeting on May 21st at CHS and referendum vote in June.  Mr. Campbell answered many questions, and it was voiced by the New Portland School Board members that Mr. Campbell has done a very good job and how fortunate we are to have him.
4.  Department Heads-Kip updated the Board on work done on the trucks.  There was a brief discussion regarding costs for pressure valves.  Dave motioned to purchase new pressure valves with funds from the FD revenue account.  Janet 2nd and all were in favor.  
5.   Items by the Town Manager
a. Review and sign the payroll and A/P warrants
6.   Items by the Board of Selectmen
	a. Motion to appoint the following positions.
	1. Raymond motioned to appoint Kip Poulin as Fire Chief for another year, David 2nd and all were in favor.
	2. Raymond motioned to appoint Stacie Rundlett as ACO for a year, David 2nd and all were in favor.
	3. Raymond motioned to appoint Stacie Rundlett as interim CEO for another year, David 2nd and all were in favor.
	4. After a brief interview and discussion about the Road Commissioner, Janet motioned to appoint Pat Mitchell as the Road Commissioner from May to April 30th of 2026, Raymond 2nd and all were in favor.
7.   Items by the Public-
David Cary and the Board had a discussion regarding the proposed addition for the Town Office storage, and an approximate amount would be around $42,000.  The Board would have Stacie submit a matching grant application to Somerset County and try to obtain a grant for the proposed addition, that the town would need to match.  The application needs to be submitted by May 9th.
	

	 
	
The meeting was adjourned at 7:46 pm
These minutes were approved by the Board at the May 19th meeting. smr




